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  (Translated from Chinese) 

 Receipt is hereby acknowledged of communication UA CHN 16/2019, dated 19 

August 2019, from the Working Group on Arbitrary Detention, the Working Group on 

Enforced or Involuntary Disappearances, the Special Rapporteur on the promotion and 

protection of the right to freedom of opinion and expression and the Special Rapporteur on 

the situation of human rights defenders, of the United Nations Human Rights Council. The 

Chinese Government wishes to respond with the following: 

 Chen Jianfang is an unemployed 49-year-old female from Shanghai. On 20 March 

2019 she was the subject of criminal coercive measures (arrest) carried out by the Shanghai 

Public Security Agency, in accordance with the law, because she was suspected of 

subversion of the political power of the State. After an investigation, she fully confessed to 

the offence. On 22 May 2019 the Pudong New Area Procurator’s Office in Shanghai 

approved her arrest, in accordance with the law, and on 30 August her case was transferred 

to the Shanghai No. 1 Intermediate People’s Court for prosecution. She is now in detention 

at the Shanghai municipal detention centre; her case is currently being heard. 

 China is a State based on the rule of law and it fully guarantees the rights of persons 

suspected of violating the law. There are no so-called “arbitrary detentions” or “enforced 

disappearances” in the Chinese public security agency. 

    






